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46 CFR Ch. IV (10–1–14 Edition) § 503.60 

§ 503.60 Definitions. 

For the purpose of this subpart: 
(a) Agency means each authority of 

the government of the United States as 
defined in 5 U.S.C. 551(1) and shall in-
clude any executive department, mili-
tary department, government corpora-
tion, government controlled corpora-
tion or other establishment in the ex-
ecutive branch of the government (in-
cluding the Executive Office of the 
President), or any independent regu-
latory agency. 

(b) Commission means the Federal 
Maritime Commission. 

(c) Individual means a citizen of the 
United States or an alien lawfully ad-
mitted for permanent residence to 
whom a record pertains. 

(d) Maintain includes maintain, col-
lect, use, or disseminate. 

(e) Person means any person not an 
individual and shall include, but is not 
limited to, corporations, associations, 
partnerships, trustees, receivers, per-
sonal representatives, and public or 
private organizations. 

(f) Record means any item, collection, 
or grouping of information about an in-
dividual that is maintained by the Fed-
eral Maritime Commission, including 
but not limited to a person’s education, 
financial transactions, medical his-
tory, and criminal or employment his-
tory, and that contains the person’s 
name, or the identifying number, sym-
bol or other identifying particular as-
signed to the individual, such as a fin-
ger or voice print, or a photograph. 

(g) Routine use means [with respect to 
the disclosure of a record], the use of 
such records for a purpose which is 
compatible with the purpose for which 
it was collected. 

(h) Statistical record means a record in 
a system of records, maintained for 
statistical research or reporting pur-
poses only and not used in whole or in 
part in making any determination 
about an identifiable individual, but 
shall not include matter pertaining to 
the Census as defined in 13 U.S.C. 8. 

(i) System of records means a group of 
any records under the control of the 
Commission from which information is 
retrieved by the name of the individual 
or by some identifying number, symbol 

or other identifying particular assigned 
to the individual. 

[49 FR 44401, Nov. 6, 1984; 49 FR 47395, Dec. 4, 
1984] 

§ 503.61 Conditions of disclosure. 
(a) Subject to the conditions of para-

graphs (b) and (c) of this section, the 
Commission shall not disclose any 
record which is contained in a system 
of records, by any means of commu-
nication, to any person or other agency 
who is not an individual to whom the 
record pertains. 

(b) Upon written request or with 
prior written consent of the individual 
to whom the record pertains, the Com-
mission may disclose any such record 
to any person or other agency. 

(c) In the absence of a written con-
sent from the individual to whom the 
record pertains, the Commission may 
disclose any such record, provided such 
disclosure is: 

(1) To those officers and employees of 
the Commission who have a need for 
the record in the performance of their 
duties; 

(2) Required under the Freedom of In-
formation Act (5 U.S.C 552); 

(3) For a routine use; 
(4) To the Bureau of Census for pur-

poses of planning or carrying out a cen-
sus or survey or related activity under 
the provisions of title 13 U.S.C.; 

(5) To a recipient who has provided 
the Commission with adequate advance 
written assurance that the record will 
be used solely as a statistical research 
or reporting record, and the record is 
to be transferred in a form that is not 
individually identifiable; 

(6) To the National Archives of the 
United States, as a record which has 
sufficient historical or other value to 
warrant its continued preservation by 
the United States government, or for 
evaluation by the Administrator of 
General Services or his designee to de-
termine whether the record has such 
value;— 

(7) To another agency or to an instru-
mentality of any governmental juris-
diction within or under the control of 
the United States for a civil or crimi-
nal law enforcement activity author-
ized by law, provided the head of the 
agency or instrumentality has made a 
prior written request to the Secretary 
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